HRA Column item for March 2013
In this months column from Hersham Residents Association (the HRA) I’d like to report of on several different issues, all of course relevant to Hersham.

Speeding: Following last year's petition for speed limits on the Burwood Road, the HRA sent a letter to help support the campaign to all our local councillors.  So, it was good to note that a meeting about this with local politicians at the end of last month went very well.  At that meeting local councillors (including our Surrey County Councillor who deals with Road related issues) spoke in a very positive way about getting some action on this.  
As a result Surrey County Council has agreed to carry out a study to look into how best to achieve speed restrictions on the Burwood Rd. Colin Flexman an HRA member who lives in Burwood Road and has led the campaign was very pleased with the outcome so far.

Empty shops: On another subject, I would like to report that the matter of empty shops in the Hersham Green Shopping Centre was discussed at our last committee meeting, in particular the empty premises vacated some time ago by Hersham Hardware.  It was agreed that having such a prominent shop empty for a long period of time doesn’t create a good image for the Hersham Green Centre.   
The committee didn’t have any detailed information available at the time of the meeting to help understand why this particular premises is still empty, but agreed that this is an important matter for Hersham which should be highlighted and keep under review.  We will keep people updated on this and other issues via our occasional emails to members and messages on twitter.

Quiz ‘n’ Chips!  The next HRA social event on 12 April will be a quiz with questions specifically about Hersham to be held in St Peters Church Hall.  Anyone would be very welcome to attend (whether or not they are HRA members) but places will need to be booked by emailing info@hershamresidents.info.   
The committee has fixed the price to attend at £7.50 for fish and chips, a glass of wine (or soft drink) and of course entering the Hersham Quiz (alternatively £5.00 without fish and chips).  Any queries about the event and for bookings from people not on email please ring 01932 703175.

Help the HRA: If you would like to find out more about the HRA and help support us, please visit http://www.hershamresidents.info/ where you can find further details; please note membership runs from April to April, so now would be a great time for new members to join!
